



# CARLTON MINIOTT PRIMARY ACADEMY

#### Dates for your diary

### 2019

- 18th February Class R cake stall
- 20th February—Class R Assembly—2.50pm
- 22nd February Non -School Uniform Day, School closes for half term
- 4th March—School reopens
- 5th March—Y3/4 trip to the Royal Armouries
- 7th March—World Book Day
- 11th March Class 5 cake stall
- 28th March—The Secret Garden Theatre

# Freddie's Fight

As you may be aware, there is a little boy called Freddie, who is a relative of a family in our school, who is suffering from an aggressive form of cancer. He has undergone 80 days of chemotherapy, a 10 hour operation and is now in isolation after having stem cell therapy. The family are trying to raise £250,000 to take him to New York for a ground breaking vaccine that could reduce the chances of his cancer returning. To support the family we will be holding a Non-School Uniform Day on Friday 22nd February. We are asking for a minimum donation of £1 and all money raised will be going to the family.

### **Cross Country**

Well done to all the children who took part in the local Cross Country competition on Monday. The following children came in the top 6 for their age group and are through to the next round, Tess Tarplee, Harry Hubbuck, Alexis Knowles, Emily Jones, Will Dale-Wood, Charlie Thompson, Ben Dale-Wood, Oliver Mayger, Dylan Mayger and Joshua Brooks. A special praise goes to all the children for their behaviour and attitude at the event.

### Year 6 Visit to the Houses of Parliament





On Thursday the Y6 children went on a visit to the Houses of Parliament. They had a tour of the buildings and watched the MPs in action in the House of Commons. They learnt all about how elections work and had the opportunity to ask their MP, Kevin Hollinrake, what it is like to be an MP and all about his role in Parliament. This was followed by a bus tour of the sites of London.

### Issue 20 — 15th February 2019

### **Blue Cross Visit**



Mrs Hillsden and her education dog Charlie visited the children in Reception to teach them about the work of the Blue Cross, pet care and dog safety. The children have worked hard to learn 10 animal word spellings for a sponsored spell and have raised lots of money to support the work of the Blue Cross.

### **New Website**

As you may be aware our new website is now up and running. The new address is:- www.carltonminiottacademy.org

If, for any reason, the school is closed then a message will appear on the front page.

## 'No Parking' Signs

As you will have noticed our 'no parking' policeman is no longer outside school, due to the trial being over. Thanks to Friends of School I now have more on order and will put them out again, once they have been delivered. Until then please would you make sure you keep the ends of the layby free from cars. Thank you.

### 'Cool Creation'

An activity morning entitled 'Cool Creation' is being held in half-term on Wednesday 27th February at Thirsk Community Centre from 10am until 12 noon. Everyone is welcome but children must be accompanied by an adult.

### Friends of School

Disco -14th March in school.

6pm - 7pm for KS1 and 7.15 -8.30pm for KS2.

More details will follow.

More information can be found at www.carltonminiott.n-yorks.sch.uk